SAS SCANDINAVIAN AIRLINES SYSTEM INC.

March 11, 1971

Mr. & Mrs. Robert T. Thompson 7448 East 68th Place Tulsa, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Thompson:

We're quite pleased that your organization has chosen SAS as the airline to fly in connection with your "Return to Szubin" reunion. I can assure you that we will expend all necessary efforts to make your journey as enjoyable as possible.

As a start, here are some items which you'll find useful and one of particular importance. First, the SAS "Handbook for Travelers" will answer many questions concerning passports, health regulations, money, baggage allowance, etc. Not all of the topics listed will necessarily apply to your particular case, but you'll find much of the information listed most helpful.

We have also enclosed an International Certificate of Vaccination. Remember to have your doctor complete the form, which then must be validated by your local Board (or Department) of Health.

The SAS "Ready Reckoner" will come in handy in currency conversion.

To help us in identifying your luggage during the trip, please tag each piece you plan to check-in (or carry on) with the enclosed SAS yellow baggage tag.

For holders of U.S. Passports, no visas are required except for Poland. In order to facilitate the issuance of this visa, I have enclosed their application form. One per individual is required even if husband and wife appear on the same passport.

Please complete, sign, and return the form together with two passport size photos per person and your U.S. Passport to my office at your earliest convenience. If you have an old passport, make sure it'll be valid at least through May, 1971. We will then make arrangements to get the visa for you.

The Polish visa fee is \$5.00 per person, which is not included in the cost of your trip. Don't send me the money, When final payment is due, the OFLAG 64 committee will ask that you add it to the amount due.

We are preparing a variety of additional information covering a number of items which shall be sent to you shortly, including information on credit card payments.

I am personally looking forward to May 8th, 1971 when I'll have the opportunity to welcome you aboard SAS. Til then, please don't hesitate to contact my office for any assistance you might need.

Cordially,

SCANDINAVIAN AIRLINES SYSTEM

Louis Romero

District Sales Manager

Eastern District

LR:ccf

Enclosure

P.S. Please be sure your passport is signed, before sending it to my office.